
DEDHAM COUNCIL ON AGING
Meeting Minutes
April 20, 2017

Present: Chairman Leanne Jasset, Sherri Hannigan, Marie-Louise Kehoe, Geraldine Pacheco, Russ Poole, Diane Barry Preston, Maureen Teti, Sandra Tocman, HESSCO Representative Anne Heller, COA Director Sheila Pransky

Meeting called to order at 5:00 PM.  

Public Discussion: 
Myrna Weiner was interested in the current programs at the COA and the future programs in the new center.  She was disappointed the senior exemptions were not more widely publicized before the vote on the defeated Community Preservation Act (CPA).

Minutes: Mrs. Kehoe made a motion, seconded by Diane, to accept the March minutes.  It was so voted.  Geri and Sandy voted present as they were not at the meeting.

Department Updates:
The Board welcomed Sheila Pransky to her first meeting as the Director of the Dedham Council on Aging.  The Board is looking forward to working with her as we prepare for the move to the new Senior Center.  
The COA also welcomed Jackie Sullivan as the new Assistant to the Director.
The Board extended its thanks to Tami Allen-Acevich for serving as the interim director.
Sheila reminded all Board members to complete the Annual Ethics Training and send the certificate to her by April 30.
Changes are being made in the newsletter.
Sheila is investigating programs that appeal to a broad range of ages with scheduling later in the day to accommodate those who work.  

Interim Directors Report:  The report was prepared by Tami Allen-Acevich as this was Sheila's first week.
Meetings Attended:  Department Head Meeting, the 2nd of the 3  training sessions with Attorney Jack Dolan (Discipline Training).
The very successful AARP Tax Preparation program ended on April 13th.
Classes:  Painting with Fran, Cornerstone Brain Healthy Cooking.
Entertainment:  Swing Fever Trio, Sweet Surprise sponsored by Charwell House, singer Jennifer Mellon.
Upcoming in May:  Healthy Food Myths sponsored by Golden Living Center, Mobile Shredding Service sponsored by District Attorney Michael Morrissey, HESSCO Options Counseling.



HESSCO:  
The HESSCO budget for 2017 has been accepted.  The new fiscal director now has an assistant to assist in improving their financial system. 
There was Board training on dementia.  Bill Thomas will be in this area in June with his Changing Aging show.
HESSCO expended $81,000 in Dedham last month for services based on need.

Old Business: 
The Senior Center opening is anticipated to be in the fall.
[bookmark: _GoBack]When selecting furniture for the new center, Sandy requested a mix of chairs, some with arms for those with physical limitations and some without, for the exercise classes.
Livable Dedham update: Walk Audit Consultant Mark Fenton will do a walk audit with about 30 people on May 5th in the Sprague and Cedar Streets area to see just how walkable Dedham is and how residents are able to connect to services without a car?  He will meet with various boards to present some recommendations at a later date.  
Russ thanked Mrs Kehoe for the Storytelling Program.  It has been a very successful and enjoyable project for both students and seniors. There is a possibility this program will continue in the future.  
Sheila will contact the Dedham Health Club to discuss its current COA senior program. 

New Business:
The Over 90's Luncheon is on June 13th.
Leanne will send a letter to the Commissioners of Trust Funds requesting a balance update on the COA Trust Funds and any restrictions attached to each.  She will send a copy of the letter to the Board of Selectmen, Town Manager Jim Kern, Assistant Town Manager Nancy Baker, and COA Director Sheila Pransky.
Sherri described the Alzheimer’s Association meeting on May17th as very helpful for anyone who would like to attend.

Motion made by Mrs. Kehoe, seconded by Russ, to adjourn.  So voted.

Meeting adjourned at  6:00 PM.








